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Background

The FGDC Steering Committee approved the establishment of a new National Geospatial Advisory Committee (NGAC) in 2006.  The purpose of the NGAC will be to provide advice and recommendations to FGDC agencies on the NSDI, OMB Circular A-16, and Executive Order 12906. The advisory committee will be sponsored by DOI on behalf of FGDC partner agencies.  The FGDC Secretariat has worked with partner agencies to develop a draft charter and other supporting materials.
Nominations

A Call for Nominations for NGAC membership was issued on May 14, 2007 for a period of 45 days.  Nominations were due by June 28.  The Call for Nominations was posted in the Federal Register, issued as a press release by USGS, posted on DOI and partner agency websites, and distributed via FGDC and partner mail lists.  A total of 110 nominations were received from a broad cross-section of individuals and organizations involved in geospatial issues.  

Review Panel

An interagency review panel has been established to evaluate the nominations and make recommendations for committee membership to the DOI Office of the Secretary.  The Secretary of the Interior will make the final decisions on committee membership appointments.  The review panel consists of the following members:

· Nancy Blyler (USACE)
· Dan Cotter (DHS)

· Kari Craun (USGS)

· Ivan DeLoatch (FGDC)

· Randy Fusaro (DOC)

· Chris Niedermayer (USDA)

Criteria

The review panel is using the following general criteria to evaluate the nominations:

· Committee membership should reflect a balanced representation of the viewpoints of the diverse interests involved in national geospatial activities and the development of the NSDI

· Committee membership should reflect geographic balance and experience with multiple sectors of the geospatial community

· Members should effectively represent a constituency or community of interest 

· Members should have a record of significant accomplishment and be recognized and respected within their fields

· Members should be able to speak authoritatively on geospatial matters and communicate complex issues to a broad audience in a simple manner

· Members should have a collaborative, consensus-building approach 

Next Steps

The review panel is in the process of evaluating the NGAC nominations, with a goal of reaching consensus on recommendations for the DOI Secretary’s Office by mid-August.  We anticipate that final selections/appointments of committee members will be complete in September 2007.  
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